
Senator Malama Solomon

Senate District 4

Hawaii State Capital 

Room 210

Aloha Legislators,

I am Wallace A Ishibashi Jr. Born and raised in Keaukaha / Panaewa Homestead.

Retired ILWU Local 142 officer. Windward Planning Commission member, DHHL East Hawaii Commissioner, Kupuna Grandfather. 

I am aware of a push to regulate home rule when it comes to geothermal expansion here on my island home of Hawaii. As Co-Chair of the Geothermal Working Group formed by SCR 99. Serving as the labor representative on HIGA Hawaii Island Geothermal Alliance I have been involved with Geothermal development since the1980’s. I understand the major concerns associated with Geothermal development / expansion and have been actively finding solutions to mediate the concerns. As a member of the Windward Planning Commission we just passed funding for the Geothermal health studies 

The County of Hawaii currently has a process for regulating geothermal development. The County has home rule authority to regulate activities in rural, agricultural & urban areas under its Special Use Permit (SUP) procedures and in other areas and has already utilized its authority to regulate geothermal development.

The County of Hawaii recently passed an Ordinance regulating the practice of Fracking. This Ordinance (13-115) was passed in November of 2013. The County of Hawaii does not need State legislation regulating Fracking because we already have a law in place that was passed under our own Home Rule authority.

The Windward Planning Commission is aware and approved funding for studies to be undertaken as part of geothermal development. In early February 2014 the Hawaii County Windward Planning Commission approved funding in the amount of 174,000 for hand held air monitors, 45,000 for Ground water sampling in the Kilauea East Rift zone. 55,000 for study on Low to Moderate H2S Exposure.25,000 for a Level 1 Environmental Assessment on former HGP brine water pond site. (see attached letter signed my me)

Mayor Kenoi has also approved the preparation of an RFP for health studies relating to geothermal development as well. The County is addressing these concerns & funding the needed studies with revenues from our County geothermal asset funds. We are exercising our Home Rule Authority to achieve these goals in a timely manner. 

To summarize, The County of Hawaii has home rule authority & would like to be able to use it as our County needs require. The effort of the State to impose its own regulatory scheme to supersede County authority & oversight limits our Home Rule Authority. This I find unnecessary who else knows the needs of our island home better then we do. We have and are proving that Home Rule is effective and working for the betterment of our island home. Mahalo nui loa for you time to hear my manao over this matter.

Sincerely,

Wallace A Ishibashi Jr


